
City of Strathmoor Manor  
Minutes for September 27, 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
In attendance: Commissioners: Brian Cobb, Brooke Heitz, Kathy Zandona and Susan 
Stopher,; John Harrison, Attorney; and Joe Tapp, Strathmoor Police. 
 
The Minutes for the August, 2022 meeting were approved. 
 
Police Business- 
 
The August, 2022 police report was reviewed.  
 
Financial- 
 
Financial reports for August, 2022 were reviewed. 
 
Only one resident still owes the property tax for this year. 
 
Cobb will complete the year end report for June 30, 2022 and submit it to the KY 
Department of Local Government (DLG) with copies to the commissioners. 
 
Resident Business -  
 
Melissa Reynolds, 2150 Emerson, sought guidance on replacing their driveway and the 
right of way between the sidewalk and street and any necessary Strathmoor Manor 
approvals and permissions.  It was agreed that a the right of way could be be repaved, 
a dumpster used and that the sidewalk must be in the same condition after the work as 
prior to its start. 
 
A resident has complained about the maintenance of land between Emerson and 
Strathmoor along Bardstown Road.  After a length discussion, it was agreed that a call 
to Metro be done. 
 
 
General City - 
 
The KY Department of Transportation TAP grant was not awarded to Strathmoor 
Manor. The sidewalk bid will be again be issued for work in the Spring. 
 
Discussion was held about Waste Management’s reduced services.  Waste 
Management has adjusted the most recent bill to reflect this.   



 
City Business/Legal -   
 
Harrison had no issue to report. 
 
Maintenance Report - 
 
Some fall tree planting will be done this fall. 
 
Communications - 
 
Heitz will use Facebook to remind everyone about the Halloween concerns. 
 
 
The next meeting will be October 25, 2022. 
 
 


